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IMPORTANT DATES 
April 

Sun 2  5th Sunday Lent 

Mon 3 Parent Teacher Interview Week 

Tue 4  Year 6 Night of the Notables 6pm 

Wed 5 Reconciliation Year 6 

  South West Science and Engineering Challenge  

  SWSC 

Thur 6 South Bunbury Dental Screening PP/Y3/Y6 

Fri 7  Last Day of Term 

  Easter Liturgy 2pm, School Hall 

  Easter Raffle 

Sun 9  Passion Sunday 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
The last two weeks have been very busy with parent/teacher meetings taking place on most afternoons.  Thank 
you to all of the parents who have taken the time to meet with their children’s teachers.  It is crucial that parents 
and teachers keep in regular contact so both parties are aware of student progress and any concerns.  
God bless 
Paul Cronin 

Address: Box 247 Bunbury 6230 

Telephone: 9726 7500 

Fax: 9791 3219 

Email: admin@stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au 

Newsletter items: evans.aurelia@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

Web Page:  www.stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au  

Vision Statement 
 

 

Christ as the One Grain died to produce us as 

the Many Grains in His Resurrection. 

LENTEN PROGRAM 
The Lenten program will be run on Wednesday mornings at 9am in the St Mary’s Chapel.  Ms Brown will 
facilitate this one hour opportunity to gather, pray and discuss the readings during Lent.  Parents and 
friends of St Mary’s are warmly invited to attend.  If you are available please let Ms Brown know.  

YEAR 1 Dylan Verduci Mia Panuccio Emilia Cross  

YEAR 2 Aaron Joseph Abbie Smith   

YEAR 3 Adam Mainstone Grace Emerson   

YEAR 4 Lucas Pedrochi Christian Spinelli Louis D’Andrea  

YEAR 5 Grace Sarre Calla Bott   

YEAR 6 Jai Cahill Jacob Orsi   

A.R. 50% Lance Santos Finn Marshall Archie Pemberton  

STUDENT AWARDS 

SCHOOL NEWS 

http://www.stmarysbunbury.wa.edu.au


MOTHER’S DAY MORNING TEA RAFFLE 
Thanks to all those families who have already sold raffle tickets and returned them to school. We are grateful for 
your support. Please ensure all raffle tickets (sold and unsold) are returned to school by this Monday, 3 April.  
 
NEW FENCE IN THE HOLIDAYS 
The fence around the basketball courts will be replaced during the holidays thanks to a deal between the  School 
Board and P & F who have generously agreed to share the cost between them.  The fence was identified some time 
ago as being in need of replacement as nine of the posts from the fence have rusted away at ground level and the 
there are several holes in the mesh. 
 
GUITAR LESSONS PROVING POPULAR 
There has been a great deal of interest shown with regard to guitar lessons which begin next term.  In negotiations 
with Vicky, it has been agreed that Fridays will be the best day for lessons to take place.  A suitable timetable is 
currently being coordinated with Vicky, with the possibility of some lessons being held before school.  Parents who 
have registered their children for guitar lessons will be kept up to date with the first lessons taking place on Friday 
28 April. 
  
BUNBURY ANZAC SERVICE 
Students are invited to march in the Bunbury ANZAC Service on 25 April.  Those wishing to take part will need to 
wear their winter uniform and gather in front of the RSL Hall at 19 Spencer Street.  The march  begins at 10.30am, 
so participating students MUST be assembled by 10.15am and the service will take place at the Graham Bricknell 
Music Shell. 
  
ST MARY’S ANZAC SERVICE 
St Mary’s will be holding a school ANZAC Service on Wednesday 26 April starting at 8.45am.  Parents and friends 
are welcome to attend.  

Life Skills for Life 

On Wednesday the Year 6   students took part in an active workshop to learn the vital skills 

needed to potentially save someone’s life. 

The students learned about: 

DRSABCD – Danger, Response, Airways,   Breathing, 

CPR and Defibrillation. 

Throughout the morning they worked in pairs to practise the 

steps in different scenarios. It was extremely pleasing to hear 

both of the presenters inform me that they thought the     

students behaviour was exceptional.  Well done to the Year 

6s, you might just be a life saver one day. 



LONG SLEEVED POLO 
Quite a few parents have indicated that they would be interested in purchasing a long sleeved polo, so they will be 
ordered and be made available in Term 2.  The long sleeved polo will come with a blue collar.   
 
TROUSERS FOR GIRLS 
A second change to the uniform is being considered.  Please let the office know by the end of Term 2 if you would 
be interested in ordering blue trousers for your daughter.  They would come in a lady's style cut. 

The Astronomical Society of the South West (Inc) will be holding open astronomy 

nights for the public at their Observatory, Keble Heights, College Grove, Bunbury,  

during the last weekend of the April Easter School Holidays.  The Observatory will be 

open on Friday 21st, Saturday 22nd and Sunday 23rd of April each night from 7.00pm 

to 10.00pm, weather permitting. 

Cost: - Adults $12.00;  Children $8.00; Family - $35.00 

Further Information, Phone: Cameron on 9795 8204 

COMMUNITY NEWS 





 

Hosting French Students in July (14 July-16 August) 
For the last 9 years a programme has been in place offering the opportunity 
to young French students aged 14-17 years to discover Australia and its   
education system. 
We are looking for families willing to host students for the four weeks of  
their visit.  They will travel to and from School with your children.  The 
purpose of  the programme is for these French students to experience living with an       
Australian family, to see how an Australian school operates, to improve their English        
language skills through this full immersion and to create a strong friendship with their     
Anglophone peers.  The programme is highly successful and both Australians and French 
students greatly enjoy the exchange.  Many families still keep in touch with each other. 
The students are fully briefed about the school rules, are not to leave the school premises 
and will attend classes daily.  They will be fully covered by appropriate insurance. 
Host families will be visited prior to the arrival by the organiser to explain the programme. 
We believe such an exchange is also highly beneficial for our Modern Languages students, 
opening their eyes (and ears!) to similarly minded students for an 
extended period.     
Please contact Martine Floyd, 

email:  martine.floyd@iinet.net.au, mob:  0403 019 609    
if  you are interested in hosting.   



 


